

BROOKLYN, QUEENS, STATEN ISLAND, MANHATTAN AND THE BRONX HEALTH SCIENCES LIBRARIANS

Publicity/Website Committee Report April 27, 2009

For the period between the November 2008 & April 2009 the BQSI/MB website was regularly updated. Two new sections: <u>History</u> and <u>Professional Resources</u> were added. I would like to thank all members who provided their assistance in my work on the BQSI/MB history project: Narciso Rodriguez, who provided me with archival materials; George Wahlert, and Laraine Tursi who helped with reviewing and editing; and Dotty Schwartz, Lydia Friedman, and Carol Cave-Davis who answered my questions about the BQSI history. Thank all of you.

The history page includes a photo archive that we would like to expand. If anyone has photos related to BQSI/MB, please share them with all members.

The information on all BQSI/MB events was posted on the website, as well as the links to new professional resources. Please feel free to send me the links to all professional resources that might be of interest to our members for posting this info on the site.

Again I ask all members kindly check the information on the website for any errors (such as typos, broken links, outdated information, etc.); please keep me posted on any changes in your profile, so that we could keep our website updated. Also please inform me about your new publications, any changes in AHIP level, etc., to let make all your colleagues know about your achievements.

Any ideas about expending and improving our website are welcome.

Respectfully submitted,

Yelena Friedman